
 
 
 

February 2010 
 
 

Fellow Collegiate Parents, 
 
As you probably already know, we have been invited by CVAC to join them in hosting 
the CPAL All-Star meet.  As a co-host we need to provide half of the volunteers that are 
needed to run this meet.  The Collegiate swim team stands to make a nice profit from this 
endeavor; and if all goes well, hopefully we will be given this opportunity again in the 
future. 
 
We currently have 45 families and 72 swimmers on the Collegiate team.  Our 
commitment for volunteers is a minimum of 48, and we could actually use about 59 to 
make things run smoothly.  With that said, if your child swims for Collegiate, you are 
expected to volunteer for this meet even if your child won’t be swimming at All-Stars.  
We can not possibly fill all the positions without every family doing their part.  You will 
get free admission to the meet when you check-in at the volunteer table, and you will be 
able to watch your child swim. 
 
If you haven’t already volunteered, please see the attached volunteer sign-up sheet.  All 
times are approximates based on previous years.  Swimmers 10 & under, swim in the 
morning session.  You can email your commitment to me at lkrausiic@paonline.com, or 
you can sign-up at practice.  Please volunteer by Friday, Feb. 12th, so I can finalize our 
volunteer schedule.  If you have any questions please email or call me.  Thank you for 
your support and commitment to Collegiate. 
 
Lisa Kraus 
540-4367 
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